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The New York City Charter vests the power of appointing Community Board members in the 

Borough Presidents.  At least half of these appointments are nominees of the Council Members 

elected from Council districts within the community district.  Furthermore, the Charter also 

provides that the Borough President shall consider whether the aggregate of appointments fairly 

represents all segments of the community.   

 

By curtailing the term of a Community Board member to a maximum of twelve years, Intro 585 

unfairly infringes upon a Borough President’s appointment power.  In addition, it unnecessarily 

abates the Borough President’s power in determining whether community board members are 

representative of the communities they serve.   

 

A check on the Borough President’s appointment power already exists.  Each Borough President 

is elected for a term of four years, subject to a maximum of two terms or eight years.  This 

amounts to a term limit in of itself as each new administration brings change and Borough 

Presidents are under no obligation to reappoint an individual beyond the designated two year 

term.  

 

In Queens, our fourteen community boards are comprised of nearly 700 dedicated and civic 

minded residents who play an integral role in shaping the borough’s policies.  Community board 

members are volunteers who must spend lots of time learning the intricacies of local 

government. In order for community boards to be most effective, institutional knowledge should 

be preserved. Community Board members must know about their communities and have 

extensive knowledge of local laws, agency policies, zoning codes, and service delivery.  Board 



members play an integral role in negotiating with developers, assisting constituents, and 

addressing community problems pertaining to traffic, sanitation, safety, business development, 

and more.   

 

Government is most effective when it is inclusive.  We have great faith in our board selection 

process and in our City Council members to recommend individuals who are truly representative 

of their respective neighborhoods.  Over 26 percent of all members on our community boards in 

Queens have been serving for less than three years.  And every member, regardless of tenure is 

required to reapply every two years for their unpaid positions.  Renewal is not automatic and the 

Borough President conducts application and interview processes to ensure that board members 

are held accountable to the standards we set regarding attendance, participation, community 

involvement, and lack of conflict of interest.  

 

We understand that the composition of community boards must change to reflect the influx of 

new ideas and cultures.  However, this is already happening and we don’t need a law to reflect 

these changes at the expense of seasoned and heavily experienced community board members. 

There has always been turnover in community boards due to members’ change of residence, job, 

and health.  Eliminating members of community boards with deep institutional knowledge will 

likely lead to a weaker board that is less capable in serving its respective neighborhood.  

Effective board members are not easily replaced.  For these reasons, I oppose Intro. 585. 

 

  

 

 

 
 
             
             
             
            
















